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Principal’s Report 

A community-focused public school  
valuing a proud tradition and shaping a positive future. 

Contact Us: 

Telephone 
9427 2155 or 9427 1024 

School E-mail Address 
lanecove-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

LCPS  Website 
www.lanecove-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

School Council President 
Danielle Avery 

P&C President 
James Morley 

This week’s events 
 

Term 3 

 
 

Week 4 
Tuesday 14 August 

*    ICAS Maths 

*    School Council Meeting at 

      6.30pm 
 
Wednesday 15 August 

*    Premiers Debating Challenge 

      10.15am 

*    Maths Olympiad #4 

 
Thursday 16 August 

*    Strings Eisteddfod at 

      Ryde Civic Centre 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  Term 3 – Week 4  14 August 2018  

 Principal’s Report 
Education Week  
The events during Education Week were an outstanding showcase of Lane Cove Public 
School and Public Education, clearly reflecting our School Plan’s 3 Strategic Directions:  
 

Quality Teaching and Leadership 
Successful, Resilient Learners 
Connected School Community 

 

On Monday, as reported last week, we had an inspiring and entertaining performance from 
Christine Anu as part of our NAIDOC Week celebrations. We were also privileged to be 
joined by members of our local Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander community. Thanks to 
Ms Myors and her committee for organising this.  
 
On Tuesday the Year 5 Choir performed at Sydney Town Hall as part of the Arts Alive 
Primary Choral Concert. The students performed beautifully and enjoyed being able to 
perform in such a significant venue. I thank Ms Todaro and Ms Di Maria for all of their work 
with the Year 5 Choir and for accompanying the students on the night.    
 

On Wednesday we had 91 students perform in the 
Wakakirri dance performance at NIDA. This was a 
wonderful team effort by the students, teachers and 
parents involved. The performance itself was 
outstanding, full of colour, energy and positivity. The 
Wakakirri team won 2 awards on the night for best 
interpretation of the theme (fly), and most original 
use of materials for costumes. Thank you to  
Ms Dreverman and her team of teachers and parent 
volunteers for providing such a rich and rewarding 
experience for so many of our students. 
 

Thursday was our Open/Grandparents Day. It was lovely to see so many parents, 
grandparents and friends come to the school to spend some time in the classroom with our 
students. Times like this are so beneficial to the students because it demonstrates to them 
that what they do here at school is valued by those around them. A very successful book 
stall, a terrific music concert and a delicious morning tea was enjoyed by all. My thanks to 
all of the Kindergarten parents, coordinated by Jennifer Perez for assisting and providing 
the morning tea.  
 

The day concluded with our STEAM Twilight sessions. Through their STEAM lessons 
during last term Year 1 and 2 classes created light installations, becoming a stunning 
display of lights in the library which would have made the producers of Vivid envious. Year 
3 and 4 had a Future Transport Expo where people were able to try out and give feedback 
on the transport prototypes created by the students. There was great interest in both 
displays which highlights the enormous support we get from the school community and 
which shows the students how much their work is valued. I would like to thank all the 
teachers involved in bringing these displays to life, in particular  
Ms Dreverman and the STEAM team.  
  
 

 
  

             

 

 

 

                        

                                               
  
 
 

Uniform Shop: Opening hours: Tuesday 2.00 – 3.30pm; Wednesday 8.45 – 10.00am; Thursday 8.30-9.30am 

                                                  Email:uniformshop@lcps.nsw.edu.au 
 

 
 

 

  

    

 

 
 

 

 



 

 
 
Terry McKinnon 
Principal 
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The week concluded with our tennis team playing in the NSW quarter finals against Banora Point Public School. All 
members of the team played with determination and great skill however Banora Point were too strong on the day.  
I received great feedback from the Banora Point Deputy Principal and parents who were present on the day. They 
said our students were so polite and showed such outstanding sportsmanship even when things were going against 
them. This was very pleasing to hear and why we are so proud of all of them. Congratulations to Daniel M, Zoe N, 
Jonash D and Yvette V. 
 
More photos from Wakakirri 
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Working Bee 
The next working bee is fast approaching on Sunday 26 August. We are looking for helpers from our Year 2 and 4 
families. Any time you can spare on this day would be highly valued. Please see the flyer later in The Loop for more 
details.  
 
Terry McKinnon  
Principal 
 
 

 P & C News 
The Annual Grandparents and Carer's Day looked to be a big hit last week, with plenty of 
carers and grandparents enjoying the opportunity to visit the school and see where their 
special little one learnt, played, and generally goofed around. You knew it was busy when the 
parking in Lane Cove was extra bad on the morning. Great to see the book stall so busy as 
well - plenty of new material for our library, and the catering and concert in the hall were a 
great hit. Thanks to our Kindy parents (with a special thanks to Grade Coordinator  
Jennifer Perez) for volunteering their time and putting on such a great spread. Not sure who it 
was, but those home made iced vovos were amazing! 

 
The next event on the calendar is one of my personal favourites - the Father's Day Breakfast under the COLA on 
Friday 31 August, being organised by our year 1 parents. It will be bacon and eggs rolls aplenty, so please look out 
for more information on SkoolBag soon... and for those year 1 parents, I know Grade Coordinator Marni Lefler will be 
on the hunt for volunteers, so please keep the morning free.  
 
You might have seen in your kid's bag the annual Donation Letter from the P&C request financial support. If you 
haven't please let me know and we can send you a copy. All monies donated contribute directly our school. Thanks 
to those who have already contributed.  
 
And of course - if you haven't already - register for the Lane Cove Community Fun Run. Registrations this year are 
tracking high, so get in early and be part of what promises to be another fantastic event! Go 
to http://www.lanecovefunrun.com.au/ to register. 
 
Enjoy your week. 
James Morley – P & C President ~ President.lcps.pandc@gmail.com 
                                                                                             Follow the P&C Facebook page: LCPS P&C on Facebook 

 

The Lane Cove Fun Run is only 4 weeks away. Don’t get 
FOMO. Have you registered yet?  
www.lanecovefunrun.com.au 

Come and enjoy this fantastic community event and help raise 
funds for our school at the same time.  Enter into the FUN of 
the event and dress up, get your kids to dress up and dress 
up those strollers? 

Thank you to everyone who has volunteered so far for the Lane Cove Fun Run. 
 
We need your help! Please take the time to login to the volunteer sign up and check which job you could do. 
http://signup.com/go/OPXyjjW 

Most jobs require only one hour of your time and many are before the event or after. We need help: 

Manage bag storage 6:45-7:20am 3 people 

Finish Line Management 7:10-8:30am 5 people 

Direct runners on 5km route 7:15-8:25am 14 people 

Katie Sykes 

Lane Cove Fun Run Event Organiser 

 

 
 
 

 

Manage bag storage 8:20-9:30am 3 people 

Direct runners on 2km route 8:25-9:25am 9 people 

Finish Line Management 8:30-9:30am 4 people 

 

 

     

 

http://www.lanecovefunrun.com.au/
mailto:President.lcps.pandc@gmail.com
http://on.fb.me/1QbfNXH
http://www.lanecovefunrun.com.au/
http://signup.com/go/OPXyjjW
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 Canteen News                                                    Healthy food fuels the body and mind!  
Week 4 and our special this week is……….. 

Pasta Bolognaise. 
Wonderful Charlene packs it full of lean beef and vegies. 
It is only $5.50 or add some cheese for an extra 80 cents. 

 
Can you help out in the Canteen?? PLEASE!! 
We LOVE volunteers!! THANK YOU to everyone who has volunteered for extra shifts so far. Term 3 dates where 
volunteers are needed are as follows: 

Mondays Tuesdays Wednesdays Thursdays 

3, 24 September 4 September 29 August 
23, 30 August 
27 September 

If you are able to volunteer anytime at the canteen team, please contact us at lcpscanteenroster@gmail.com.  
  
Volunteers Roster 
Below is the roster for Week 4 and 5 of Term 3.  
  

Week 
Beginning 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

13/8/18 

Christine Waterman 
Katie Sykes 

Caryn Gottcent 
Lorna McIlveen 

Lorna Baker 
Neha Goel 
Darshini Heaney 

Sigal Kliger 
Emily Patterson 
Kirsty Forsey 
Edwina Tyrrell 

Alex Mead 
Debbie Spence 
Fiona Lynn 
Kylie Moulding 
 

20/8/18 

Liz La Scala 
Tracy Sullivan 

Svetlana Gaffanova 
Heidi Milliss 

Meeyin Lam 
Danielle Turner 
Tiffany Davis 

Alice Groocoe 
Mandy Wilkinson 
Ivanna Bazzano-Hymers 
 
      HELP NEEDED 

Vanessa Mundell 
Yale Zelas 
Kim OStach 
Anna O’Brien 
Amanda Liddell 

Please direct all comments and feedback to Victoria Davidson (Canteen Committee Convenor) at 
lcpscanteenconvenor@gmail.com  
 

Victoria Davidson - Canteen Convenor 
 
 

 Music News 
Welcome to Term 3, week4 of LCPS Music Programme for 2018.  
 

Music Trivia Night has been postponed – new date to be advised! We apologise for any inconvenience 
caused. Anyone who has not already been contacted in regard to pre-purchased tables contact Michelle at 

lcpsmusicnsw@gmail.com. 

Help Wanted! Music Committee Roles  
We are still looking for some help in some very specific roles and would love some people to volunteer.  
 

Instrument Officer: URGENT! This is a vital role that we need someone to take over to keep the programme 
running. It is not too time consuming and the instrument documentation and scheduling has recently been completely 
overhauled so the hard work is done. It involves overseeing the management and allocation of the musical 
instruments owned by the music programme, working with the fabulous team of instrument officers to manage the 
hire, purchasing and servicing requirements of the instruments. As they are so good it is very easy. No experience is 
necessary and would suit someone who loves organisation and is good with spreadsheets.  
 

Events Convenor: This role report to the Convenors and project manages 4-5 events with the assistance of 
volunteers.  
 

If you can help with any of these roles, please contact Michelle at lcpsmusicnsw@gmail.com 
 

HIRE INSTRUMENTS: 
We are in the process of renumbering and re tagging all the instruments that are currently missing a tag. Your child’s 
instrument should have a new red tag on the case with the LCPS phone number and a new instrument number on it. 
DO NOT REMOVE THIS TAG and please notify us if it falls off or you don’t get one by the end of term. 
 
YEAR 2 BANG BLOW & SCRAPE is a daytime event during school time on Thursday 23

rd
 August. It’s for Year 2 

children only, who are trying out instruments to commence lessons in Year 3. Class teachers will bring all students to 
the hall. Parents are not expected to attend this event. However, we do require some parent helpers for this event. If 
you are interested in helping click this link to see our sign up http://signup.com/go/KTeVhXm 
 

mailto:lcpscanteenroster@gmail.com
mailto:lcpscanteenconvenor@gmail.com
mailto:lcpsmusicnsw@gmail.com
mailto:lcpsmusicnsw@gmail.com
http://signup.com/go/KTeVhXm
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BANG BLOW & SCRAPE 2018 evening event will be on Wednesday 5th September for annual instrument try out 
sessions. This is an evening session for parents and students to experience a try out session together. There will be 
a brief introduction in the hall and then you will be directed to instrument try-out stations. More detailed information to 
follow next week. 
 

Term 3 Assembly Dates 

Tues 14th August  Beginner Guitars Tues 11th September  Intermediate /Senior Recorders 

Thurs 16th August  Continuer Violins Thurs 13th September Training Band 

Tues 21st August  Rock Band Tues 18th September  Senior Concert Band 

Tues 28th August  Intermediate Strings Tues 25th September  Senior Guitars 

Thurs 30th August  Drum line Thurs 27th September Cello Group 

Tues 4th September  Concert Band Fri 28th September  Orchestra 

 

All Other Dates for your Musical Diary 2018 

Saturday 11
th
 August  Music Trivia night at Northbridge Golf Club POSTPONED – NEW DATE TO 

BE ADVISED 

Thursday 16
th
 August – 9.45am – 

2.45pm 
Ryde Eisteddfod – Senior Strings Ensemble 

Thursday 23rd August Bang Blow Scrape – day event 9.30am – 2.30pm – year 2 children only 
Help required please – sign up http://signup.com/go/KTeVhXm 

Sunday 2
nd

 September  UNSW Band Festival – All Bands 

Wednesday 5
th
 September  Bang Blow Scrape - Evening event 6.0pm in hall – Parents and all interested 

children 

Friday 21
st
 September  String Strings Concert – School Hall 6.00pm 

NSSWE Band Festival Chatswood Concourse dates confirmed 

Friday 21
st
 September  

 
Sunday 23

rd
 September 

 

Concert Band 7pm  
 
Training Band 1pm 
Senior Concert Band 1pm 
Jazz Band 11am 

Sunday 23
rd

 September  NSSWE Band Festival Jazz Band 

Friday 2
nd

 November Spring Guitar Concert – School Hall 6.00pm 

Emails & Administration 
We thank you all for your email enquiries. Michelle Garrington is running our administration this year and as such 
please email her on lcpsmusicnsw@gmail.com with any enquiries. She will forward them on to us if she can’t answer 
them herself.   We aim to get back to you with your enquiries within a few days. Please resend your email if we don’t 
get back to you within a week.  
 
Kate Blue & Shaunagh Ashby - LCPS Music Programme Co-Convenors   
 
 

 Uniform Shop News 

  AUGUST 
 

QUESTION OF THE WEEK 
 

Do you sell second hand uniforms? 
YES!!!  We like to provide second hand uniforms for resale and welcome donations of used uniforms that 
are in good condition.  Donations can be dropped off at the shop during opening hours. Please be mindful 
that we prefer uniform items that are clean and wearable.  Our second hand items are offered for sale in 
the shop, during shop hours and twice a year we run a second hand stall.  Please remember to choose 
wisely as we cannot offer a refund or exchange on second hand items. 
 

 
Contact Details 
Uniform Shop Enquiries can be made on PH: 9427 1024 & 9427 2155 ext 137 
Email: lcpsuniformshop@gmail.com OR Volunteers: lcpsuniformshopvolunteer@gmail.com 
August Opening Hours: TUES 2.30 - 3.30pm, WED 8.45 - 10.00am, THURS 8.30 - 9.30am 
 

mailto:lcpsmusicnsw@gmail.com
mailto:lcpsuniformshop@gmail.com
mailto:lcpsuniformshopvolunteer@gmail.com
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Round 13 results 
Team Score Team Score 

LCPS1 v MCC 50 – 19  LCPS11 v Roseville  3 – 14  LCPS6 v NSJ 33 – 5 LCPS16  v Rangers 1 – 19  

LCPS2 v Maccabi 0 – 0  LCPS12 v Mosman 9 – 8  LCPS7 v Mosman 7 – 13  LCPS17 v WPS 3 – 9  

LCPS3 v Loreto 36 – 21  LCPS13 v St Thomas  6 -5  LCPS8 v Greenwich 20 – 10  LCPS18 v Northbridge 10 – 6  
LCPS4 v SGHS 42 – 22  LCPS14 v STNC Jelly B’s 2 – 1   LCPS9   BYE LCPS19 v Rangers 10 – 4   

LCPS5 v Loreto 55 – 8  LCPS15 v Sacred Heart 6 – 5  LCPS10 v WPS 11 – 11  LCPS20 v WPS 1 – 3  

One more round to go before the finals begin on 24
th
 August.  Your team’s manager will let you know if your team is 

in the finals.   
 
Dates for your calendar: 
Net Set Go gala day: 

- The Net Set Go teams (teams 14 to 20) have a gala day.    

- Saturday 1
st

 September at Bicentennial Park, Small Street, Willoughby. 

LCPS netball club Presentation Day:       
- Sun 23

rd
 September at the Diddy, from 10am to midday. 

-  
 

 

 

 

 Basketball News 
2018 Competition 2 – The latest round was played on the weekend. The results are below. 
There is only one round left to go and then there is Gala Day on the 25

th
 August 2018. Gala Day 

is for all U10 teams and the top 4 teams of each U12 and U13 divisions. 
 

U10 Boys Div 1 – Wizards L 19-20 U10 Girls Black - Stars  W 52-10 

U10 Boys Div 2 - Warriors L 6-50 U10 Girls Black - Suns  L 6-10 

U10 Boys Div 2 - Snipers L 14-30 U12 Girls Div 1 – Fire  W 16-13 

U10 Boys Div 2 - Warlocks  W 16-10 U12 Girls Div 2 – Fever   

U12 Boys Div 1 - Thunder W 33-16 U12 Girls Div 3 – Gems   

U12 Boys Div 1 – Pacers L 12-22 U12 Girls Div 4 – Comets  

U12 Boys Div 2 - Magic   U13 Girls Div 1 - Lynx  W 61-22 

U12 Boys Div 2 - Trailblazers  U13 Girls Div 1 - Hoops  W 20-0 

U12 Boys Div 3 - Jazz   U13 Girls Div 1 - Flames L 0-20 

U12 Boys Div 4 - Kings   U13 Girls Div 2 - Sky  W 22-4 

U13 Boys Div 1 - Cavaliers W  U13 Girls Div 2 - Storm  W 30-6 

U13 Boys Div 1 - Hawks  L   

U13 Boys Div 1 – Heat  L U13 Boys Div 2 - Knicks  L 24-33 

U13 Boys Div 2 - Gladiators W 29-22 U13 Boys Div 3 - Hornets W 53-6 

Basketball Contact Details 
For any information or for queries please contact Daniel Fischer (Fish) on 0405 023 123 or 
danielstepupfischer@gmail.com. 

 

NSW PSSA TENNIS KNOCKOUT   ~   QUARTER FINAL 
LANE COVE PS v BANORA POINT PS 

  
Last Friday our school Tennis team played in the quarterfinal of the State Knockout competition against Banora Point 
PS at Tennis World at North Ryde.  
  
Banora Point PS is located near the Tweed River just a few kilometres south of Tweed Heads. 
  
Unfortunately, we were unsuccessful in our bid to make the semi finals with  Banora Point winning a majority of sets. 
Our team of Daniel M., Jonash D., Yvette V. & Zoe N. played really good tennis and displayed excellent 
sportsmanship and courtesy to the visitors. Although beaten, our team's efforts to reach the final eight in NSW is an 
outstanding achievement.  
                                                                        Congratulations and well done ! 
Sue Sutton/Alan Russell – Tennis Co-ordinators 
 

 
 

 

 Netball News 
Netball Training 
Training continues on Tuesdays.  You will be notified by email or Cloude Note if 
netball training is cancelled due to rain. 
 

 

 

mailto:danielstepupfischer@gmail.com
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Orienteering 
Six LCPS students competed at the Sydney North schools orienteering 
championships at St Ives Showground on 13th August. 
 
In the morning they competed as individuals in the year 5/6 classes 
where Vincent M. finished 14th on the boys course - one of the first 
year 5 boys. 
On the girls course 6AR had five girls running and they all did well to 
navigate the tricky course with Lyra S. winning the class outright 
whilst the others battled for honours in the 6AR race within a race. 
 
For the afternoon relays the LCPS students decided that we should pick 
two even teams and the selection worked perfectly with the teams 
finishing 30 seconds apart, both in the top third, and all the students 
running hard and navigating well. 
 
Team: Vincent M., Abby B., Ava G.,Stella G., Hannah L., and  Lyra S. 
 
Cheers, 
Andy Simpson 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Casual Work 
School Crossing Supervisors – Work with your community 
1 x Casual Position – Lane Cove Local Government Area (00006E4P) 
 
An important person in a child’s school life is the School Crossing Supervisor, who ensures they cross 
the road safely. The role requires minimal hours out of your day and gives something worthwhile back to 
the community. 
 
The hours are usually 8.00am to 9.30am and/or 2.30 to 4.00pm Monday to Friday during school terms. 
The base rate is $23.02 - $27.62 per hour. 
 
All the qualifications you need are community spirit, good communication skills, an alert and professional 
attitude to work and a reliable personality. The casual hours and school holidays would suit a parent or 
grandparent, a retiree or anyone wanting meaningful work — but not full-time. 
 
Training for your key responsibilities of directing traffic to stop at the designated crossing and giving clear 
instructions to infants and primary school students to cross the road safely, will be provided. You may 
be required to attend a health assessment. Appointment is subject to a Working with Children Check 
clearance. 
 
Roads and Maritime Services is an equal opportunity employer. 
 
For further information on this exciting opportunity please call 1300 305 855 or go to iworkfor.nsw.gov.au 
 
Applications close 11:59 pm Sunday 26 August 2018. 
  



WORKING BEES AT LANE COVE PUBLIC SCHOOL 

The P & C organises 4 Working Bees a year on a Sundays, one per term.  

Helpers are welcome anytime between 8am and 12pm.  

We provide morning tea and drinks. 

The school does a great job with its resources BUT it's a 

massive job looking after the grounds and any help we can 

give puts that extra shine on the school and makes it a 

much more enjoyable place for us all.  

We help with gardening, landscaping, along with 

building/carpentry/handyman jobs as required. 

Each term we ask specific school years to be the primary 

helpers, however everyone else is more than welcome. 

What to bring: We have a supply of brooms, rakes, shovels 

& etc but you may like to bring your own gardening gloves. 

Also a Petrol Whipper snipper is always a great help. 

 

 

 

                        These are the Working Bee dates for 2018: 

Term 3: Sunday 26th August - Helpers: Year 2 and 4 

Term 4: Sunday 18th November - Helpers: Year 3 & All 

 

If your family is unable to help, you may want to consider a donation for the purchase of materials, 

equipment and professional specialised skills. If donating by cash, cheque or CC please provide your 

details & drop it into the P&C locked box in school administration. For EFT, our banking details are:    

Lane Cove Public School P & C Association, Westpac, BSB: 032 085, Account Number: 379713 

FANCY HELPING TO MAKE A DIFFERENCE? We need helpers to run the working bees; volunteer 

coordinators, job planners and people with practical skills. It’s a wonderful community feeling and you 

get to make a difference while helping many inspiring people build their projects around the grounds. 

Interested? Then please contact Andrew Sullivan 0421 510759, Mark Fisher 0417 692096 or speak to 

anyone from the P & C. 
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